
SPECIAL SESSION   THURSDAY DECEMBER 13, 2018  
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Special Session to conduct regular business.  
Roll being called found the following members present: Terry Boose, Joe Hintz, Bruce Wilde. 
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the November 20, 2018, 
November 27, 2018, November 30, 2018, December 4, 2018 and December 6, 2018 meeting(s) were 
presented to the Board. Joe Hintz made the motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the November 
20, 2018, November 27, 2018, November 30, 2018, December 4, 2018 and December 6, 2018 meeting(s) 
and approve as presented. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion. Voting was as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
At 9:05 a.m. Public Comment – John Popa, Richmond Township resident spoke about the wind 
project. In the footprint of the Emerson Creek Project, they will have 3 on their road. Seneca wind will 
have turbines about a ½ mile from his home. Mr. Popa stated that they are all for clean energy however 
they feel that the wind farms are not for them. Mr. Popa stated he would like to know if the lease holders 
are they really thinking environmental side or just the money side. Mr. Boose asked which phase will he 
be in, Mr. Popa stated phase 2. Mr. Boose stated that a discussion has not happened regarding a Pilot 
program with this project, only discussion that has happened on a Pilot is for the Greenwich project which 
is a totally different project. Mr. Boose stated that the size of the turbines will be determined by the Ohio 
Power Siting Board. Mr. Boose stated that the location of these turbines is not determined by the 
landowner or farmer, they are determined by where the best place is for the wind. Mr. Boose stated that 
the Pilot program that they have approved is due to all the local governments asking the Commissioners 
to do it this way as opposed to the straight tax situation. It is making it easier for them to budget this. Mr. 
Boose stated this is the only decision the Commissioners make.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that Swift Energy has contacted him about meeting with him about a Pilot in the 
Greenwich project. 
 
Mr. Wilde stated they have looked at all the letters sent, Mr. Wilde has one question regarding the 
setbacks Mr. Popa mentioned in his letter, he would like clarification from Mr. Popa regarding if the 
setback was 1500ft. it would help with flicker and they would feel much better regarding these. Mr. Hintz 
stated that the Commissioners cannot stop a turbine company from coming into the county. The 
Commissioners do not have any control over this. Mr. Hintz explained that he was on the board when the 
original wind lab came in, Mr. Hintz stated that they did not approve a Pilot or Alternative Energy Zone 
for this project. Mr. Hintz stated that they will not be a approving an alternative energy zone for this 
project either. Mr. Hintz stated that he is not personally crazy about this project, but if a community wants 
this who is he to stop this. Mr. Hintz stated that he went to VanWert to see the windfarms there, and even 
spoke with some people down there, and they were in favor of this project. Mr. Popa stated he is 
concerned about accidents on his road and tearing it up, Mr. Boose stated that if they do Pilot project they 
have control over the road due to a RUMA agreement.  
 
18-379 
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 

AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT 

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron 
County Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for 
payment; now therefore 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 
Schedule 12/13/18 and authorizes the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
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Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion: Mr. Boose stated there were some December postage meter bills.  
Mr. Boose stated he doesn’t the cell phone allowance and what we are paying, for the month of December 
under child support we paid $79.52. Mr. Boose doesn’t understand why cell phone expenses are so high. 
Mr. Hintz stated it says cell phones, hopefully its more than one phone bill.  
Mr. Boose stated that he had a question regarding the electric bill for 22 E. Main St. until he spoke to Ms. 
Ziemba whom reminded him that 22 E. Main St. is all electric including heat.  
Mr. Boose stated that he feels that we still need to shop for tires regarding replacements for the cruisers. 
Mr. Boose understands that these are supposed to be better tires.  
Mr. Boose would like the Sheriff to review the fuel purchases for the jail. Mr. Boose stated you can make 
a lot of trips for the $1,000 a month that we are spending on fuel. This just seems very high to him. Mr. 
Wilde asked does this include the Sheriff picking up prisoners and bringing them back, Mr. Boose stated 
no that doesn’t include that.  
 
Mr. Boose asked about the airport farm rent, Ms. Ziemba stated that the farmer pays twice a year and the 
airport gets the money once a year.  
 
Mr. Boose asked what a dog warden application is, Ms. Ziemba stated it could be for the dog licenses.  
 
Mr. Boose asked do we reimburse everyone for CDL Expenses from the Auto Tax Administration Line. 
Ms. Ziemba will send an email to get clarification.   
 
Mr. Boose stated he will have to abstain from Norwalk Concrete payment.  
 
Mr. Boose stated we paid VASU for an EMA Weather Station in the $2,194.96, why do we need such a 
elaborate station? Mr. Boose stated this seems like a lot of money.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
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18-380 
 
IN THE MATTER OF ADOPTING A TEMPORARY APPROPRIATION MEASURE FOR 

MEETING THE ORDINARY EXPENSES OF HURON COUNTY FOR 2019 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to ORC 5705.38, Huron County may pass a temporary appropriation until an 
amended certificate is received based on actual balances as of December 31, 2018; now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby adopt the attached 
temporary budget to be known as “temporary appropriation for 2019" as attached herein; and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
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to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 

 
 
18-381 

 

IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 

GENERAL FUND 

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, there is a need for appropriation adjustments; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners finds the request to be reasonable;    
 now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustments: 
FROM: Dept Account Fund Amount TO: Dept. Account Fund Amount 
          

 033 00400 001 $5,800.0  033 00125 001 $5,800.00 
  Veterans OPERS   Veterans Employee Salaries 
        

 033 00400 001 $670.00  033 00460 001 $670.00 
  Veterans OPERS   Veterans Medicare 
        

 033 00400 001 $1,500.00  033 00100 001 $1,500.00 
  Veterans OPERS  Veterans Officials Salaries 
        

 033 00250 001 $14.42  033 00475 001 $14.42 
  Veterans Outreach  Veterans Other Expenses 
        

 033 00485 001 $7,190.96  033 00475 001 $7,190.96 
  Veterans Van Expenses   Veterans Other Expenses 
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 033 00450 001 $577.00  033 00475 001 $577.00 
  Veterans Unemployment  Veterans Other Expenses 
        

 033 00400 001 $33.33  033 00475 001 $33.33 
  Veterans OPERS  Veterans Other Expenses 
        

 033 00200 001 $1,011.91  033 00475 001 $1,011.91 
  Veterans Equipment   Veterans Other Expenses 
        

 033 00175 001 $3,579.11  033 00475 001 $3,579.11 
  Veterans Supplies   Veterans Other Expenses 

                   and further 
                     

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said 
appropriation adjustment as approved;                                                                and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the 
Huron County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment;    and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
               
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion: Mr. Boose stated that the Veteran’s get ½ million every year and they place this money in 
the accounts that they feel they need it in. Mr. Boose stated that the Commissioners do not have any 
control over this money, the Veteran’s give the Commissioners a budget and as long as they are within 
that amount the Commissioners approve it. The Veterans have the authority to move this money around, 
however it has to be approved by the Commissioners. Mr. Strickler stated that the Commissioners are 
required by statue to give the Veterans that money.   
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

 
18-382 
 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUEST FOR PAYMENT AND STATUS OF FUNDS 

REQUEST FOR THE HURON COUNTY COMMUNITY HOUSING IMPACT AND 

PRESERVATION PROGRAM (CHIP) B-C-17-1BJ-1 (DRAW #9) SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD 

DECEMBER 13, 2018 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, requests for payment and status of funds requests have been prepared and submitted to the 
Board of Huron County Commissioners as attached herein by WSOS CAC Inc., for the Board’s 
certification; and 
 
WHEREAS the Board has reviewed the requests for payment and status of funds reports; now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 
payment and status of funds request as attached herein and certifies that the data reported is correct and 
that the amount of the Request for Payments is not in excess of current needs; and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 



SPECIAL SESSION   THURSDAY DECEMBER 13, 2018  
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  
 
*Discussion: Ms. Ziemba stated this is for $5,400.00, repair assistance in Norwalk.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 

 
 
18-383 
  
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING THE PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT REGARDING THE 

VARIOUS ENERGY PURCHASING PROGRAMS OF THE CCAO SERVICE CORPORATION 

(THE “AGREEMENT”) AMONG THE CCAO SERVICE CORPORATION (“CCAOSC”), AN 

OHIO FOR-PROFIT CORPORATION, THE COUNTY OF HURON, A POLITICAL 

SUBDIVISION OF THE STATE OF OHIO (“HURON COUNTY”), AND CCAOSC ENERGY 

SOLUTIONS, A SUBSIDARY OF PALMER ENERGY COMPANY, INC. (THE “MANAGER”) 

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, the County Commissioners Association of Ohio (CCAO), through its affiliate CCAOSC, 
has established a joint purchasing program under the authority of Revised Code Section 9.48 in order to 
assist eligible Ohio counties or boards, agencies, districts or other instrumentalities which are affiliated 
with them in securing competitively priced energy supplies through various energy purchasing programs 
(the “Program” or “Programs”) under contractual terms favorable to Participants; and 
 
WHEREAS, Huron County is an Ohio county which is a member of CCAO and wishes to participate in 
the Program;                   and 
 
WHEREAS, CCAOSC wishes to avail itself of the expertise of the Manager in administering the 
Program. The Manager is a subsidiary of Palmer Energy Company, Toledo, Ohio;                     and 
 
WHEREAS, CCAOSC and Huron County agree that it is necessary and desirable that this Agreement be 
entered into in order to create and adopt comprehensive guidelines for the funding, management and 
administration of CCAOSC’s energy purchasing Programs;  now therefore 
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BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners approves the participation 
agreement regarding the various energy purchasing programs of the CCAO Service Corporation as 
attached hereto and incorporated herein; and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  
 
*Discussion: Mr. Boose stated that this is not an agreement with Palmer Energy to do our electric, this is 
an agreement for us to work with CCAO whom has contracted with Palmer Energy. Ms. Ziemba stated 
that Palmer Energy was to come before the board today but cancelled to do their selection with which 
electric company we will be working with and due to the winter weather the rates have increased. Ms. 
Ziemba stated that Palmer Energy would like to wait a little bit because it will go back down. They feel 
that the rates will go lower and we can do better.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
*Agreement on file 

 

Holiday Notice 

 

 

 ALL HURON COUNTY OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED ON  

 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 25, 2018 AND  

 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 1, 2019 

 

TO OBSERVE CHRISTMAS DAY AND NEW YEAR’S DAY 

 

HURON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

 

 

 

 

Terry Boose 

 

 

 

Joe Hintz 

 

 

 

Bruce Wilde 
 

PROCLAMATION 

 
WHEREAS, High School Athletic Programs throughout the Huron County Schools System do much to 

promote our youth; and 
 

WHEREAS, such programs have produced Championship Teams and individuals in which all residents of 
the county may take much pride; and 
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WHEREAS, these teams and individual achievements shall not go unheralded in the public eye; and 
   

 WHEREAS,  the Huron County Commissioners do desire to recognize the Norwalk High School Football 
team for their achievements as Regional Champs, and State Semifinalist; 
  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby 
honors and commends the members listed below: 

 
Caleb Robinson Alex Roblero  Dylan Rickert Ryan Sowders Coach:  Todd Fox 

Trevon Raymore Kaleb Bauman Leighton Battles Jakob Stebel  
Andrew Olaynian Zack Davis Daniel Traczek Logan Weinert Assistant Coaches: 
Brandon Haraway Andrew Mozina Xaviar Eastman Ethan Phillips Steve Andres 
Alec Maloney Dylan Myers Mason Hughes Tche Leroux Jeff Burkett 
Kaiden Milbrandt Brandon Ehrenberg Jamyis Williams Ryan Rizenthaler Brian Gockstetter 
Jake Sommers Seth Ellis Ryan Ritzenthaler Ethan Hernandez Chris Harkness 
Isaac Nolan Seth Bogner Ian Scheid Gerardo Diaz Pat Herron 
Clay Ritzman Garrett Chapin Carson Shober Seth Farmer Joe Krajewski 
Brady Christopher Brandon Gockstetter Gabe Phillips Kade Staley Rob Sommers 
Jacob Roblero Paul McGue Sam Battles Nickolas Costanzo Frank Staley 
Nate Bland Mikovik Peterson Peyton Wheeler Nathan Adelman Jake Wasiniak 
Jesse Harris Christian Warner Trey Leroux Oliver Maloney Joe Widman 
Lupe Moreno Cameron Smith Garrison Smith Darion Smith Tyler Smith 
Fabian Negrete Evan Stumpf Josh Neuberger Drew Shope  
Kaden Livingston Trenton Dailey Tim Gray Drew Yourkvitch  
Roman Negrete Gabe Morrow Dalton Steffanni Carson Bauman  
Anthony Weisenberger    

 

for their achievement and wish them the very best of luck in all their future endeavors; and further  
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board would also like to recognize the coaches, cheerleading advisors, band 
director, cheerleaders, team managers, and band members for a job well done.   
 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF: 
we have hereunto subscribed our names this 13th day of  December, in the Year of Our Lord Two Thousand and 
Eighteen 

 

HURON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS     

Terry Boose, Joe Hintz, Bruce Wilde 
 

Mr. Boose stated he was asked why do the Commissioners do the proclamations, he said people forget 
that this now becomes history when they are placed in the Commissioners minutes.  
 
At 9:55 a.m. the board recessed.  
 
At 10:10 a.m. the board resumed regular session.  
 
At 10:11 a.m. Joe Hintz moved to enter into Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G)(1) to consider the 
appointment, employment, dismissal, discipline, promotion, demotion, or compensation of a public 
employee or official, or the investigation of charges or complaints against a public employee, official, 
licensee, or regulated individual. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion. Discussion: to discuss discipline or 
possible termination. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 

At 11:21 a.m. Joe Hintz moved to end Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G)(1). Bruce Wilde seconded 
the motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
*No action taken 
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At 11:21 a.m. the board recessed.  
 
At 11:35 a.m. the board resumed regular session 
 
Administrator/Clerk report 
Ms. Ziemba discussed the end of the year evaluations. Ms. Ziemba would like to know who will be 
evaluating who. Ms. Ziemba will be evaluating Ms. Martinson and Ms. Stebel. Ms. Ziemba stated the 
suggestions were Mr. Hintz would evaluate Mr. Brown and Mr. Ousley. Mr. Wilde would evaluate Mr. 
Mead and Ms. Minor and Mr. Boose would evaluate Ms. Ziemba and Mr. Welch. Mr. Hintz would like to 
evaluate Mr. Ousley and Mr. Welch and Mr. Boose will evaluate Ms. Ziemba and Mr. Brown.  
 
Ms. Ziemba received a request from the Prosecutor’s office they had some reimbursements/refunds from 
cancelling their contract with Spectrum along with something with their copier, received a refund from a 
book publisher the total amount is $712.08 that was deposited into the General Fund. They are asking for 
this money to be placed back into their accounts. Ms. Ziemba stated they did not state what they need it 
for but $62.40 would go into the repairs line, $587.00 would go into the equipment line, $140.93 into 
supplies library line. Mr. Strickler stated that when they got their color copier they received it for the 
same amount as their black and white copier therefore they were reimbursed 587.00. Mr. Strickler stated 
that they feel it is the reimbursement of their money and it is not something that is needed. Mr. Strickler 
stated that they do not need the money transferred over now. Mr. Boose stated that if you truly wanted to 
do this the right way, they should go to the Auditor and get an amended certificate to get this money 
moved.  
 
Mr. Ziemba stated that back in October 16, 2018 Ms. Bond and Mr. Mead came before the board and the 
board gave them permission to purchase (3) dispatcher desks from Sandusky County not to exceed 
$11,000, the bill came in and it is $12,000.00. Ms. Ziemba stated she asked Ms. Bond why it was over, 
Ms. Bond stated she miscalculated. Ms. Ziemba stated that they already have the desks, Ms. Ziemba 
would like to know is it ok to pay the additional $1,000 and if so she will need a motion and second.  
 
Mr. Boose asked we paid $11,000 for (3) new desks, Ms. Ziemba stated that these are used dispatcher 
desks and the cost of purchasing new desks would have been much more expensive. Mr. Boose stated that 
in the beginning of the year after everyone has their assignments and are moving forward he highly 
recommends that someone sit down with EMA/911 and discuss their spending habits. Ms. Ziemba stated 
that Ms. Bond told her that when the Board approved the desks, the board had also approved up to $5,000 
for carpeting. They were able to get the carpeting for $2,500. Mr. Boose stated this is his personal 
opinion, the scenario they used for this, if everyone used this we would not have a carryover. Ms. Ziemba 
stated that when they found out they miscalculated they should have come before the board to let them 
know about this. The board agrees they need to discuss their spending habits.  
 
Joe Hintz moved to allow the additional $1,000.00 for the dispatcher desks. Bruce Wilde seconded the 
motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Ms. Ziemba stated she received a letter from Safe Harbour thanking the board for awarding them 70% of 
the divorce and filing fees for 2018. Ms. Mitchell stated in the letter that she is currently working with the 
other entities in the county and have set up a meeting with these entities.  
 
Ms. Ziemba received a call from the Public Defender’s office, he was initially on the agenda but he was 
removed, and Ms. Ziemba spoke to them yesterday. They wanted to discuss hiring a part-time employee 
with no benefits to begin the first part of the year. They currently have someone in mind, they are 
currently being buried by the cases and cannot keep up, Mary Jackson is the person who is being 
overwhelmed, and there is so much back log. The cost would be $10,465, he doesn’t want this placed in 
the interium budget. Mr. Boose stated he spoke to Ms. Ziemba, the Commissioners are passing the 
interium budget today, and this is going to be a whole new discussion and will need to come before the 
board. The Public Defender wanted to speak with the part-timer to get this moving so he could have them 
hired by the first of year. The board agreed to add this amount into the final budget. Ms. Ziemba will 
notify the Public Defender and she will put this into final budget file.  
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Prosecutor report 
Mr. Strickler stated he is currently working on things but is not finished.  
 
Commissioner Hintz report  
Mr. Boose asked is there anything from the meeting with Veterans that he needs discussed with Board. 
Mr. Hintz stated the security issue the Veterans need to work out with Ms. Minor. Mr. Hintz stated the 
move in date is supposed to be before January 4, 2019. Once they get a confirmed move in date, Mr. 
Minor will contact the moving company. The sign in the main entrance the Veterans need to work with 
Ms. Minor and Mr. Minor. The window has been ordered and is currently being manufactured. The 
Veterans are working with Ms. Minor regarding key fobs. The Veterans asked if they could have to 
February 14, 2019 to discuss office needs, Mr. Hintz told the Veterans he would need to discuss this with 
the board. The Veterans would like to get new office equipment, Mr. Hintz stated that he feels it should 
come out of the Veterans funding. Mr. Hintz will let the Veterans know that they will have to pay for new 
equipment out of their funding. They have asked for 2 additional handicap spots out back, Mr. Hintz 
stated he doesn’t see a problem with that. Mr. Boose asked regarding the handicap spots do they just want 
them marked on the blacktop or do they want signs, Mr. Hintz stated he did not know. Ms. Ziemba stated 
that all they would need is the posts to place into the ground. Mr. Boose asked doesn’t handicap spot have 
to meet a certain size, Ms. Ziemba stated as she understand it, they do meet the criteria for a regular 
handicap spot but not the criteria for a van accessible handicap spot.   
 
Commissioner Wilde report 
Mr. Wilde discussed the elevator at the courthouse, the contractor supplied the Commissioners with (2) 
proposals, however the questioned was can they combine these (2) proposals? The total was $181,000.00. 
They went over everything that the contractor was to do inside the courthouse and what the subcontractor 
would do. Mr. Boose asked if the subcontractor is part of the state bid. Mr. Strickler stated that the 
subcontractor would have to use the state bid fee schedule. Ms. Ziemba explained our contract would only 
be with Shindler. Mr. Strickler asked is the subcontractor’s fee schedule the same as the state fee bid 
schedule. Shindler is billing everything through them using the state fee schedule. Ms. Ziemba will 
forward everything to Mr. Strickler to review. Mr. Wilde stated that it will be 4-6 weeks to get the 
elevator fixed. They will be taking things in and placing them in the basement. The metal detector will 
have to be moved for a short period of time while they get these items inside and down into the basement. 
Mr. Boose asked is this elevator going to be full ADA assessable. Mr. Wilde stated that it was and Ms. 
Ziemba had asked the representative from Shindler that question.  
 
Mr. Hintz left the meeting.  
 
Discussed using remaining bond money to pay for the elevator repairs.  Mr. Boose suggested that Ms. 
Ziemba get ahold of the bond council to make sure we can use what is left.  
 
Mr. Wilde stated they have a LEPC meeting on Thursday, December 20, 2018 at 1 p.m.  
Mr. Wilde stated there is an EMA meeting on Thursday, December 20, 20185 at 7 p.m.  
 
At 12:10 p.m. the board recessed.  
 
At 12:16 p.m. the board resumed regular session 
 
Commissioner Boose report 
Mr. Boose discussed the Health Self Insurance Fund, Mr. Boose would like to move forward to use this 
fund to fund the seed money for the HSA and monthly matching for the general fund employees.  
 
Bruce Wilde move to use the Health Insurance Fund #560 to fund the seed money for the HSA $500 
per account and the monthly matching for the general fund employees for 2019. Terry Boose seconded 
the motion. 
 
* Discussion: Mr. Boose stated that CEBCO was at the trade show at the Winter Conference, talking to 
them Mr. Boose asked are other counties using this fund and was told they absolutely were, which Mr. 
Brown stated was not happening. Mr. Boose stated when they spoke to Mr. Brown regarding this he 
stated this is the first they have ever seen it, however CEBCO stated they have worked with many 
counties. Mr. Boose stated he doesn’t understand what the big deal is.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
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Aye – Terry Boose 

       Absent – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Mr. Boose discussed the BOE discussion about the space where the Health Department is. Mr. Boose had 
Mr. Minor go down and measure the hallways. Mr. Boose stated there is the same issue with hallway 
space down there except for right when you come into meeting room A and you go down to conference 
room 1, the hallway between conference room 1 and 2 and from meeting room A to the Health 
Department are both over 5 ft. wide. All the rest of the hallways have ADA issues. No matter if they 
come up or go downstairs there are the same issues.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that Ms. Ziemba wanted to know if they wanted to look into an Apiary inspector again. 
Mr. Boose hasn’t had time to speak to anyone at this time.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that the courthouse parking lot, they are still complaining of not enough public spots, 
not enough employee spots. If employees are complaining they need to go to their bosses with their 
complaints. If they want to name names as to who the employees are then they will welcome that 
information and will call the elected official/department heads. Mr. Boose asked our staff to monitor the 
staff from 7:45 to 8:15 to see who was parking in the public parking.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that two people who have called about renting 22 East Main St. They are asking about 
parking spaces. Mr. Boose not willing to give up more than two. Mr. Wilde not sure he wants to give up 
any.  
 
Mr. Boose talked to Mayor Duncan and the Chamber after the HCDC meeting about what needs to be 
done to cover up the sign from when the antique mall removed the sign. Mr. Boose stated that they need 
to talk with Mitch Loughton to find out the requirements.  
 
Mr. Boose stated he had two people come to him last week stating that the commissioners are kicking 
senior enrichment out of the parking lot. Mr. Boose informed them that is not what is happening. They are 
being asked to find a different location as soon as they can because they have outgrown the lot. Mr. Boose 
will attempt to attend their meeting tonight to inform them of the misinformation and ask them to correct 
the information out there.  
 
At 12:32 p.m. Bruce Wilde moved to adjourn. Terry Boose seconded the motion. The meeting stood 
adjourned.  
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions 
taken by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on December 13, 2018.                
 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 
meeting was adjourned at 12:32 p. m.    
 

                          
Terry Boose 

 
                           

Joe Hintz 
 

                            
Bruce Wilde 

ATTEST 
 

                                                                         
Clerk to the Board 


